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Randwick Boys’ High School 

P&C Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday 21st June 2016 

_____________________________________________________    

Chair: Nasser Attia 

1. Attendance: 

Nasser Attia Emma Digan Ngaire Smith  

Glen Kotopoulos Antonella Attia Frances Jones  

Adriana Skleparis Filiz Demirezen Roger Whalebone  

Sarah Brill Tina Cotis Elizabeth Royston  

Renate Kernecker Kris Kotopoulos   

Laura Tamir Lance Raskall   

Rachel Daly Olga Sofo   

2. Apologies: Paul Howard, Jacqui Coughlan, Alex Luxford, Peter Wong & Birgit Schickinger 

3. Confirmation of the Minutes for 17 May 2016: there was a request to remove ‘and Glen’ from item no. 7. 

Minutes confirmed by Antonella Attia. Seconded by Emma Digan. 

4. Business arising from 17 May 2016 Minutes: It was noted that a date correction is required where 15th 

should actually read 17th. 

5. Correspondence: Nil 

6. Reports  

President’s Report  

The 3rd annual trivia night was held last Saturday and was a resounding success. The event is gaining 

momentum and was held in the gym for the first time. The number of people present filled the gym as 

opposed to last year in the hall where there were a number of empty spaces. All attending had a great 

time and we look forward to 2017 being bigger and better. There were just under 100 people in 

attendance. 

Adrianna asked for feedback on the new host as this years host was different to last years. Most agreed 

that this years host was a little more distant and that the previous host had been more engaging. There 

was also some discussion on how to reduce the work load of setting up with more assistance prior to the 

night however Adrianna feels it all needs to be done on the day as there are a number of last minute 

items that come in and decisions need to be made on the morning. 
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The new RBHS P&C logo is now in circulation. This logo was voted on by the Executive and will now be 

used on all future correspondence and advertising.  

The $45k grant has been received and funds are now in our account. There was a delay in receiving the 

funds due to an error with the bsb number. We are now awaiting quotes on resurfacing one court. There 

was a suggestion that the P&C speak to Bruce Notley Smith with regards to the funding shortfall however 

a second grant application is already underway as we are eligible to apply to the same fund again this 

year to fund the resurfacing of the second court. 

Transurban have opened applications for grants and Birgit has completed and submitted an application 

for $3000. 

The P&C Federation has sent a certificate of currency. Our insurance policy expires soon however we 

have until November to pay. The figure/quote for renewal is expected to be available at the next meeting. 

The Bunnings Mascot BBQ has not been taking bookings for later in the year until now. Antonella to 

contact soon. Mitre 10 had only one vacant spot on 17thDec. Alex Luxford is willing to operate the BBQ 

on this date however most other people are not available. 

Australian Front Line Services specialising in security for triva nights, school dances and parties has 

approached the P&C with flyers and an offer to come and talk at a P&C meeting. They seemed reasonable 

and plausible and offer tips to parents and students on security measures as well as services. 

There was been a suggestion that the meeting time of 7.30pm is too late. After some discussion it was 

unanimously agreed to start at 7pm for future meetings.  

Principal’s Report 

Attached 

Treasurers Report 

Current bank balance is at $57607.69. 

We are still waiting for funds from Trybooking for the expected amount of about $3300.The trivia night 

raised roughly $7k however there are still expenses to come out. Profit for the night is expected to be 

about $5k in total. A sponsor was lost this year which is a reminder for all at the school to tell businesses 

who sponsor us when and why we are using them. Amart donated $1k. This figure was based on RBHS 

loyalty points despite something going wrong with our account resulting in the actually figure being 

unclear. 

7. Agenda Items: 

Nil. 

8. General Business: 

Endeavour High has a very engaged Facebook page that has a lot of information on the school including 

P&C minutes. There was some discussion about the possibility of RBHS P&C having its own Facebook page 

however no decision was taken. 
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9. Next Meeting  

Tuesday 16th August 2016, 7.00pm 

 

10. Meeting closed: 8.32 pm 

 

Principal’s Report: 

1. Trivia Night – HUGE success. Thanks to all P & C who assisted with the event. Well attended, 
great fun and an excellent event for our school. Special thanks to Adriana, who coordinated the 
entire extravaganza! 

2. Uniform –Tenders need to be called. Adriana and Laura are P & C representatives. Thank you. 
Term 3 will begin process. Student representative form the SRC and myself 

3. Lockers – approx. 2/3 are being used.Still some vacant, which may be a good thing for Year 7, 
2017 

4. SAM position (School Administrative Manager). Still appeal period following interviews. We are 
extremely happy with the outcome and I am confident you will be as well. Will announce at next P 
& C 

5. Parent/Teacher Evenings - Tuesday 28th June (Term 2, week 10) from 4.30pm we will have our 
evening for parents of Year 7, 11 and 12 students. 

Tuesday 2nd August (Term 3, week 3) from 4.30pm we will have our evening for parents of Year 
8, 9 and 10 students.  

6. Head Teacher Administration – Relieving – Tess Cassar 
7. Enrolments – Year 6 into 7. We have over 250 applications. Panel met and culled. Out of Area 

enrolments – 68 x Yes, 34 x No, 10 on waiting list. As of today 109 accepted. (63 In area, 46 out 
of area). Still Selective school offers to come out of this group PLUS add in our Selective Stream, 
who may not come from the 109 who have accepted. Thanks to panel – Antonella Attiaand 
ThereseBetros 

8. School SHOW – not far away. 29th – 31stAugust. Show Trivia night this Friday (24th), all welcome. 
Tickets still available at Ticketek 

9. G & T information evening for Year 7 2017, Library on Tuesday 24th May. Very successful 
evening with over 45 families. Only limited places available.  

10. Election – 2nd July. P & C BBQ? Thoughts? 
11. Education Week Launch – 1st August – at RBHS. Adrian Piccoli ‘chose’ RBHS. Has been 

confirmed and will take place on August 1st 
12.  Local P & C for feeder Primary Schools. Randwick Public last night.  
13.  Duke of Ed 
14. Ski excursion 
15. Sport – going well. Finals not far away.  
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16.  Staff –  
Paul Brown – LWOP for 1 year. Term 3 week 2 2016 – Term 3 week 2 2017 (PDHPE position – 
Temporary 1 year) 
Karen Mould – as of Term 3 2016, has left the department (History position – Full time) 
Anna Edwards – (Science position – Full time). Also Non-Substantive HT Teaching and Learning. 
As a school, we need to look at School Plan, objectives/goals and evaluate position. Perhaps 
another position?  
 
Lance 

 


